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NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
!

URANIUM REC 0VERY FIELD OFFICE i

;

:

AGENCY: Nuclear Regulatory Commission. :

!

ACTION: Notice of closure of the document reading room.

:
I

SUMMARY: The Nuclear Regulatory Commission is informing the public.that the !

Document Reading Room located at the Uranium Recovery Field Office will be
.

closed effective June 1,1994, and that document availability will be limited !
,

during the period from February 1, 1994 through May 31, 1994. This action is

necessary to facilitate the timely transfer of documents from the field office

to headquarters. '

!

IADDRESSES: Questions regarding this notice may be mailed to the Licensing
t

Assistant at the Uranium Recovery Field Office, with a copy to the Director, '

Uranium Recovery Field Office, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, P.O. |
Box 25325, Denver, Colorado, 80225. !

i
;

DATES: The Reading Room will be closed as of June 1,1994.
'

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Ramon E. Hall, Director, Uranium Recovery

Field Office, Region IV, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, P.O. Box 25325, ;

Denver, Colorado, 80225. Telephone: (303) 231-5800.
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SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The Nuclear Regulatory Commission has established

a closure schedule for the Uranium Recovery Field Office. To facilitate the

planned closure on August 1,1994, it will be necessary to begin ' shipping

formal docket files and reference material to the headquarters of the Nuclear

Regulatory Commission in February 1994. As a result, the availability of

materials will be limited to those documents still available in the office,

and not in the process of being readied for shipment. During and following

the transfer of the documentation from the Uranium Recovery Field Office, all

| documentation will continue to be available at the Public Document Room of the .

Nuclear Regulatory Commission, located at 2120 L Street NW, Washington, DC

20037 (202) 634-3273. Individuals should contact the Licensing Assistant at

the Uranium Recovery Field Office on (303) 231-5800 before visiting the

l reading room to ascertain the availability of desired documents during the
I transition period. As of June 1,1994, all documentation will have been

transferred, and the document reading room will be closed to the public.
|
i Dated at Denver, Colorado, on the ID day of 8% 1993.

For the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.

~
!

mon E. Hall, Director
Uranium Recovery Field Office
Nuclear Regulatory Commission.
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